Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 22nd January 2018 at Nairn Community Centre
Present:

M Fox (Chair), C Blake, G Chappell, C Farr (minutes), L Macabhuinn, K Neill, K Fraser, M Ross.
Before the meeting started, M Fox told the meeting about the death of Mr Larry Duncan, former League President and member of Buckie CC.
	Item
	
	Action

	1.0
	Apologies
	

	
	a) Received from H Macquarrie, J Bishop, A Duncan, M Bliss, Highland CC, N Cameron.

	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting, 20th November 2017
	

	
	These were accepted as accurate by G Chappell and seconded by C Blake.

	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous minutes
	

	
	a) G Chappell said the accounts are now with the accountants and in response to a question replied that all dinner tickets have now been paid for.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Umpires Update – implications of new Laws
	

	
	a) M Ross told the meeting that he had been trying to procure training sessions for players and umpires on the new Laws but that ESCOA had indicated that NoSCA should travel to their meetings.  He had forwarded the communication to J Bishop for guidance.  The meeting then discussed how training would be obtained, could M Ross and G Chappell provide it for NoSCA?  G Chappell said he would be at the next ESCOA meeting and thought that he would be able to deliver to NoSCA on the new Laws but thought it would be better if ESCOA could provide training.  The meeting felt let down by ESCOA and agreed that J Bishop should be asked to see if he can use his influence to get training for NoSCA.
b) G Chappell stated that NoSCA must first decide how the new Laws will affect the Playing Conditions and this should be done through a meeting with club reps.  It was agreed that information should be highlighted at the AGM in February then two follow up meetings should be held, firstly to discuss Playing Conditions and secondly to inform umpires and captains of the changes for 2018.

c) M Ross said he was encouraged at the number of umpires he has already for the 2018 season.

	

	
	
	

	5.
	AGM Arrangements
	

	
	a) It is understood that all matters are in hand
	

	
	
	

	6.
	2018 Office Bearers
	

	
	a) The position of Vice president is still vacant.  G Chappell expressed deep concern about this.  J Bishop has already extended his stay as President and it is now urgent that a replacement is found.  All clubs are urged to consider nominations.
	

	
	
	

	7.
	Playing formats for 2018
	

	
	a) C Blake said that following a poll on the NoSCA facebook site the consensus appeared to be for playing each team once then a mid season split.
b) It was noted that there is already a motion before the AGM for reducing the overs played to 40 from 45 in Senior cricket.  K Fraser asked if bowling restrictions would change too?  Some present felt that better game management would make things quicker rather than cutting overs.  L Macabhuinn pointed out that the formulae used by the Rain Calculator would need to be checked if changes were made.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Cricket Scotland Update
	

	
	a) This was not available

	

	
	
	

	9.
	NoSCA Women’s team for Watsonian’s cricket festival
	

	
	a) This was not available

	

	
	
	

	10.
	Ground Availability for 2018
	

	
	a) All clubs are reminded to provide this information as soon as possible to help fixtures to be produced.
	

	
	
	

	11.0
	Junior Liaison
	

	
	a) This was not available
	

	
	
	

	12.0
	125th Anniversary 
	

	
	a) NoSCA will play an MCC game on Monday 7th May at Gordonstoun.
b) M Ross suggested that as part of the Anniversary programme NoSCA should arrange a women’s match to reflect the growing interest within the league.
	

	
	
	

	13.0
	AOCB
	

	
	a) K Neill said the Nairn womens team had 2018 fixtures against girls from Huntly and Elgin.  She had also arranged another disability cricket event for the coming weekend.
b) G Chappell had received a pair of complimentary tickets from Cricket Scotland for the Scotland v Pakistan T20 game.  These would be raffled to raise funds for NoSCA.
c) C Farr advised that she had received a funding request from Elgin CC for assistance with the purchase of a rotary mower for their ground.  Elgin have plans to reinstate a grass wicket.  The sum of £500 was approved.

d) Cricket Scotland have invited Forres to take part in the CS Challenge Cup.  The club will decide at their AGM if they will take part.

e) K Fraser noted that there was a new data protection Law coming into force which may affect clubs.  C Farr said that Moray Council were holding a seminar on these changes which clubs were invited to.

f) C Blake is working to iron out some historical problems with ResultStore, including duplicate names which cannot currently be removed.
	

	
	
	

	12.0
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	26th February 2018, venue to be arranged.
	


